INFORMATION FOR ACADEMIC PERSONNEL ENTERING THE EXAMINATION HALL DURING WRITTEN EXAMINATIONS
Academic personnel who wish to enter the examination hall during the examination must be authorized in advance. The name(s) and telephone number(s) of those thus authorized should be provided on the form “Persons Visiting the Examination Hall” and attached to the envelope containing the examination questions or registered in Inspera Assessment. Alternatively, the name(s) of authorized personnel may be written clearly on the envelope containing the examination questions. It must be possible to contact the authorized person(s) by telephone during the entire examination period. 
Upon arrival at the examination hall, visiting personnel are required to contact the head proctor, present a valid ID card and sign the form “Persons Visiting the Examination Hall” which specifies the names of those authorised to enter the hall. The head proctor will, if possible, assist the visitor in locating his or her students. 
Visiting personnel may answer questions of an academic nature only. Visiting personnel may not decide questions related to the administration of the examination. Such questions must be dealt with by the administrative staff of the faculty or department responsible for the examination.
Visiting personnel must speak in a low voice and generally show consideration for all the students in the examination hall.

Mobile telephones may be used by visiting personnel outside the examination hall only. Inside the hall the volume on the telephone must be turned off.
Please note that examination papers may not be collected and removed from the examination hall by visiting personnel. When the examination is over, all examination papers are collected by the head proctor. The proctor delivers the examination papers to the Division of Academic Affairs, Langes gate 1, where they are cleared for release. The examination papers are ready for release after 9.00 a.m. on the first working day following the examination. 
Dispensation from this rule may be made in special cases where release of the examination papers directly in the examination hall is absolutely necessary. Application for dispensation must be made to the Division of Academic Affairs. Use Issuetracker. Applications for dispensation will be evaluated individually by the group responsible for the practical administration of these examinations.
